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Mass Intentions for the Week 
 

Sunday, Dec. 15 (Third Sunday of Advent) 

  7:00  Natalia Melo (The Dias Family) 

  9:00  Dec’d. Mbrs. Of St. Regis K of C & Columbiettes,  

  Nina Makowicz, , Darallyn Marnick 

  (Clare & Lou Antonucci), Bernard Fucci (St. Joseph 

  Soup Kitchen), Raymond Grieb (Nancy & Joette 

  Stursberg), Gil Balkam (The Vane & Dongherty Families), 

  Anthony Glavan (The Ramos Family) 

10:30  Felix & Luis Llanes 

12:00  Jose Rodriguez (Edward & Victoria Burns) 

   5:00 Gertrude Cullen (Michael, Marietta & Family) 

  6:30  Spanish Mass 
  Monday, Dec. 16  

  7:00   Abilio Laurenco (Loving Wife & Family)  

  9:00  Erwin Kramer (Loving Family) 

Tuesday, Dec. 17 

  7:00     John Raia (Nancy & Joette) 

  9:00  Ralph Rizzo (Ann Rizzo) 

 Wednesday, Dec. 18 

  7:00     For the People of the Parish 

  9:00     Kerry Anne Saunders (Patricia McQuade) 

Thursday, Dec. 19 

  7:00  Elizabeth Ross (Loving Family) 

  9:00  Evelyn Musich (Jennifer Brown & Joseph Ceralli) 

 Friday, Dec. 20 

  7:00  Matthew Schifano (Loving Family) 

  9:00  Robert Filce (Loving Mother) 

Saturday, Dec. 21 

  8:00     James J. Heiman (Loving Sister Helen) 

  5:00  Marge Gunn (Rosemary & Gerry), Daniel Martone 

  (Virginia Buccellato), Patricia Alvanos (Rosemary & 

  Gerry McMernamin), For the People of the Parish 

Sunday, Dec. 22 (Fourth Sunday of Advent) 

  7:00  Michael Timo Jr. (Loving Family) 

  9:00  Michelina Carlisle, Robert C. Duerr & Antoinette 

  Partenope (Loving Family) 

10:30  Vinney Gessner (Loving Family), Joseph Phelan (The 

  Butzbach Family), Eileen Mulvey (Mr. & Mrs.  

  Romanoff), Milagros Collazo (LIVING) (Richard & 

  Dawn Santiago), Daniel DeMaio (Louis & Janie DeMaio) 

  Larry Spierto (Carl & Michele Nappi) 

12:00  Dominador Sa,son (The Pastorin Family) 

   5:00 Ronald V. Berscak (Loving Family) 

  6:30  Spanish Mass 

Serving Your Sacramental Needs 
 

The Sacrament of Baptism 

The Sacrament is celebrated on Sundays at 1:30 PM and on 
the first Saturday of each month.  Parents, please call the 
parish office to arrange a meeting with a priest.   

The Sacrament of Eucharist 

See front cover for mass times.  If you are sick for an 
extended period of time or are homebound, contact the 
parish office to have someone bring Communion to you. 

The Sacrament of Confirmation 

School aged children can prepare for this Sacrament by 
contacting our Faith Formation Office.  Adults who have 
yet to be Confirmed should contact the Parish Office 

The Sacrament of Reconciliation 

As listed on front cover or call the office to see a priest. 

The Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick 

This Sacrament is for the living.  We celebrate this 
Sacrament each Spring and Fall for those who are 
chronically ill, advanced in age, or who are about to 
undergo surgery or hospitalization.  We can arrange the 
Sacrament at other times by calling the Parish Office. 

Emergencies: Call the office to speak to a priest. 

Nighttime emergencies             (631) 538-7219 

The Sacrament of Matrimony 

Bride or Groom please call the office at least six months 
before your desired wedding date to begin preparations for 
marriage.  Please make contact with the parish before 
making other wedding day plans! 

The Sacrament of Holy Orders 

If you feel called to serve in the church as a priest deacon 
or in consecrated religious life, call the office to speak to 
one of the priests or deacons for guidance. 

Interested in possibly becoming Catholic? 

Contact the rectory to arrange a meeting to discuss your 
questions.  We have classes to help people learn about our 
faith and decide if becoming Catholic is best for you.  This 
whole process of inquiry and potential conversion is called 
RCIA—The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults. 

We will respect your personal journey with God! 

 Altar Bread & Wine 

In Memory of 

Ryan Blair & Frank & Frances 

Gaeta 

Requested by 

Rhonda Blair 

 

REMEMBER THOSE WHO HAVE DIED 
 

Judith Cubillos, Gioachino Vero 
 

  our deceased soldiers and all of our 
deceased relatives and friends. 

Eternal rest grant unto them O Lord and let perpetual light shine 
upon them. May they rest in peace.. May their souls and all the souls 
of the faithful departed rest in peace. Amen 

OUR LITURGY 
 

In the first reading, Isaiah speaks of a day when the glory 
and splendor of God will be apparent to all. God will come 
to save. James encourages the community to be patient as 
they await Christ’s return. In the Gospel, Jesus tells the 
disciples of John the Baptist to go and tell John of miracles 
that have occurred. He then tells the crowd of John the 
Baptist’s greatness. 



Here Are Some Interesting Ways We Can Prepare The Way Of The Lord Right Here At St 
Joseph Parish 

About two months ago a parishioner came up to me after mass asking if there is a way we can be more aware of meeting 
and serving Jesus in the elderly and handicapped in our community.  She pointed out that there are often people at 
weekend masses who are driven here and picked up by a special bus.  She them mentioned that at times it is difficult for 
the bus to get near the front of the church to pick them up.  She made a suggestion and we followed up on it.  Now we 
need some help from everyone: 

We have a new, large sign that reserves a spot for the bus to pick up and drop of those who need assistance.  We have 
decided the best place to put it is at one end of the parking area in front of the church.  You may have noticed it near the 
driveway between the church and school.  This gives handicapped people access to a ramp in front of the church and gives 
the bus an easy place to park (at the front of the line). 

Now we really need the cooperation of everyone.  Please do not park next to that driveway - leave about 1 1/2 spaces for 
the bus to park.  Sometimes the sign blows down.  We ask you to honor this space even when you don’t see the sign. 

When speaking to people about appropriate dress at mass, the rule of thumb is, if my mode of dress might be a distraction 
to someone (whether by being too provocative or too sloppy) then maybe I should change what I am wearing.  It has been 
brought to my attention that at times, it is not the mode of dress that is distracting, but the amount of perfume or cologne 
that some parishioners are wearing.  I have been told it is not only distracting, but sometimes it even makes it difficult to 
breathe. 

The reality is, it is easy to become “nose blind”.  When this happens, we need more and more of our favorite scent in order 
to be able to smell it ourselves.  Unfortunately, the more and more is what really becomes a challenge for some people at 
mass (some of whom have respiratory problems). 

Can I please ask that we all think about this as we prepare for mass?  Maybe hold off on the perfume or cologne until after 
mass for the sake of our brothers and sisters.   

One last thing.  We have spaces designated for handicapped people and our Ministers do the best they can to stop to give 
them Communion while they are on their way to their assigned station.  Unless designated, the first row (without a 
kneeler) is the only handicapped row.  If you are in the next row, it is expected that you will process to Communion like 
the rest of the community.  The second row is not there to take the place of a Communion rail.  Please keep the 
handicapped rows for those who need them and their families, and if you are able bodied, processing to Communion is 
expected and it is also a way of giving thanks to God for the gift of being able bodied.  Thank you all for your cooperation 
in these simple matters: 

 Leaving the parking space free for the handicapped bus 

 Limiting the amount of cologne or perfume at mass 

 Leaving the handicapped rows for those in need 

Are all works of mercy.  Whatever you do for the least of my brothers and sisters, you do for me (Mt 25:40). 

-Fr Mike 

Hospitality At Christmas 
Often at Christmas or other big holidays I hear a 
parishioner or two say something negative about the 
people who join us at the holidays.  Those people are our 
brothers and sisters and they too are children of God.  We 
have no idea why we don’t see them at other times during 
the year, but one reason could be that they hear 
derogatory things from people they think should have a 
more Christian attitude.  Maybe we can all do better to 
welcome Christ in our guests. 

My mom struggled at Holidays at mass - not too much 
with anything negative.  She just didn’t do well with big 
crowds.  She worked it out by finding a mass that was a 
little less crowded - it meant making some minor changes 
in how our family celebrated but it helped us all to really 
celebrate! 

If you don’t like crowds, 4:00 on Christmas Eve is not a 
good mass for you!  Whether we change our schedule or 
not, we should all welcome Jesus present in all at mass 

this Christmas.       -Fr Mike 

Hospitality At Other Celebrations 
One of the challenges faced more and more in every parish 
is that fewer and fewer people are willing (or more likely 
able) to make a commitment to be part of many of the 
parish celebrations we have.  The result of this is that much 
of the work of  the community (that helps to build up the 
body of Christ) often falls upon the pastoral staff of the 
parish.  This can get in the way of the pastoral staff doing 
their appropriate responsibilities. 

As the calendar turns, we will be looking to create a 
hospitality ministry.  This is a group of people who will 
help with some of our gatherings.  Our hope is to get 
enough people so that no one person or group becomes 
burdened by multiple tasks throughout the year. 

We will definitely need help with our Potluck Lunch and re
-gift Raffle on January 19.  Please keep an eye out for an 
invitation to join this ministry.  And invite a friend or two 
to help! 

Fr Mike 
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FIGURES FOR DEC. 8TH  WILL BE PUBLISHED IN NEXT 
WEEK’S BULLETIN 

Supreme Court allows Kentucky abortion ultrasound law to take 
effectby Kimberly Leonard 

 | December 09, 2019 09:58 AM (Reprinted from the Washington Ex-
aminer website) 

The Supreme Court won't hear an appeal over a Kentucky law that 
forces health providers to show pregnant women ultrasounds of their 
fetuses before having abortions. 

The decision, issued Monday, means that the Supreme Court leaves 
intact a 2-1 ruling from the 6th Circuit that the law does not violate 
doctors' First Amendment rights to free speech, writing that the infor-
mation gleaned from an ultrasound was "pertinent" to a woman's deci-
sion-making. 

At least four justices must agree to hear a case for it to be taken up by 
the Supreme Court. Court observers have been closely watching the 
court, which now includes Republican-confirmed Justices Brett Ka-
vanaugh and Neil Gorsuch, to see whether they'll take up cas-
es challenging Roe v. Wade, the 1973 decision that legalized abortion 
nationwide. Next year, the justices will hear arguments about a Louisi-
ana law that requires doctors to have admitting privileges at a local 
hospital. 

The law in Kentucky, known as the Ultrasound Informed Consent Act, 
requires doctors who perform the ultrasound also to describe the images 
and to play the sound of the heartbeat. It allows women to look away 
from the ultrasound screen and to ask the doctor to turn off the sounds. 
Doctors who don't comply can be fined and referred to Kentucky's 
medical licensing board. 

Proponents of the law, signed by Gov. Matt Bevin, a Republican, cite 
women's right to informed consent about the procedure. 

The American Civil Liberties Union challenged the law on behalf of 
Kentucky's lone abortion clinic, EMW Women's Surgical Center in 
Louisville. Opponents of ultrasound laws say they get in the way of 
doctor's free speech protections and that they impose psychological 
harm on women who have abortions. 

The Supreme Court has declined to take up other cases challenging 
ultrasound laws, and lower courts have struck down ultrasound laws 
challenged in other states. 

“Before I formed you in the womb, I knew you…” Jeremiah 1:5 

 

Thanks to everyone who donated 
fast food gift cards and socks dur-
ing Share Mercy Sunday. The 
guests at our Shepherd’s Table 
Soup Kitchen Christmas dinner will 
enjoy their gifts thanks to your 
generosity!  

Respeta la vida 

La Corte Suprema permite que la ley de ultrasonido del aborto de 
Kentucky entre en vigencia por Kimberly Leonard  

 El | 09 de diciembre de 2019 09:58 AM (Reimpreso del sitio web de 
Washington Examiner) 

La Corte Suprema no escuchará una apelación sobre una ley de Kentu-
cky que obliga a los proveedores de salud a mostrar a las mujeres emba-
razadas ecografías de sus fetos antes de abortar. 

La decisión, emitida el lunes, significa que la Corte Suprema deja intacta 
una decisión 2-1 del Sexto Circuito de que la ley no viola los derechos 
de la Primera Enmienda de los médicos a la libertad de expresión, escri-
biendo que la información obtenida de un ultrasonido era "pertinente" 
para la toma de decisiones de una mujer.   

Al menos cuatro jueces deben acordar escuchar un caso para que el Tri-
bunal Supremo lo aborde. Los observadores de la corte han estado ob-
servando de cerca a la corte, que ahora incluye a los jueces confirmados 
por los republicanos Brett Kavanaugh y Neil Gorsuch , para ver si se 
ocuparán de los casos que desafían a Roe v. Wade , la decisión de 1973 
que legalizó el aborto en todo el país. El próximo año, los jueces escu-
charán argumentos sobre una ley de Louisiana que exige que los médi-
cos tengan privilegios de admisión en un hospital local.     

La ley de Kentucky, conocida como la Ley de consentimiento informado 
por ultrasonido, exige que los médicos que realizan el ultrasonido tam-
bién describan las imágenes y reproduzcan el sonido de los latidos del 
corazón. Permite a las mujeres apartar la vista de la pantalla de ultraso-
nido y pedirle al médico que apague los sonidos. Los médicos que no 
cumplan pueden ser multados y remitidos a la junta de licencias médicas 
de Kentucky. 

Los defensores de la ley, firmados por el gobernador Matt Bevin, un 
republicano, citan el derecho de las mujeres al consentimiento informa-
do sobre el procedimiento. 

La American Civil Liberties Union desafió la ley en nombre de la única 
clínica de abortos de Kentucky, EMW Women's Surgical Center en 
Louisville. Los opositores a las leyes de ultrasonido dicen que interfie-
ren con la protección de la libertad de expresión del médico y que impo-
nen daño psicológico a las mujeres que tienen abortos. 

La Corte Suprema se ha negado a abordar otros casos que desafían las 
leyes de ultrasonido, y los tribunales inferiores han revocado las leyes de 
ultrasonido impugnadas en otros estados. 

  

" Antes de formarte en el útero, te conocía ... " Jeremías 1 : 5  

Our Parish Offices will close at noon on 
Wednesday, December 18 so that our staff 

can gather for reflection and celebration for 
Christmas. 

We will reopen on Thursday at 9:00. 

https://www.washingtonexaminer.com/author/kimberly-leonard
https://www.washingtonexaminer.com/policy/healthcare/appeals-court-upholds-kentucky-law-requiring-ultrasounds-before-abortion
https://www.washingtonexaminer.com/policy/healthcare/what-happens-if-roe-v-wade-gets-overturned
https://www.washingtonexaminer.com/policy/healthcare/supreme-court-to-take-up-louisiana-abortion-law-revisiting-major-2016-case
https://translate.google.com/translate?hl=en&prev=_t&sl=en&tl=es&u=https://www.washingtonexaminer.com/author/kimberly-leonard
https://translate.google.com/translate?hl=en&prev=_t&sl=en&tl=es&u=https://www.washingtonexaminer.com/policy/healthcare/appeals-court-upholds-kentucky-law-requiring-ultrasounds-before-abortion
https://translate.google.com/translate?hl=en&prev=_t&sl=en&tl=es&u=https://www.washingtonexaminer.com/policy/healthcare/what-happens-if-roe-v-wade-gets-overturned
https://translate.google.com/translate?hl=en&prev=_t&sl=en&tl=es&u=https://www.washingtonexaminer.com/policy/healthcare/supreme-court-to-take-up-louisiana-abortion-law-revisiting-major-2016-case
https://translate.google.com/translate?hl=en&prev=_t&sl=en&tl=es&u=https://www.washingtonexaminer.com/policy/healthcare/supreme-court-to-take-up-louisiana-abortion-law-revisiting-major-2016-case


The Giving Tree is up in the lobby of the 

church    

Once again we are asking that you please donate gift cards rather than wrapped gifts. 
When we give our clients gift cards they are able to experience the same joy of selecting 
gifts for their family as we do in selecting gifts for ours.  Many of our generous 
parishioners have told us how much they enjoy purchasing gifts for the Giving Tree. For 
those of you who would still like to purchase a gift rather than give a gift card, please 
know that a toy for children from ages 2–8 would be truly appreciated. 

Please take an angel from the tree and return you gifts by December 20th to the Outreach 
office or the Rectory. 

  

 

your generosity allows others to share in the 

spirit of the season. 

 

You are invited to view this movie, one many in the film 
industry tried to stop from being produced, distributed 
and shown in theaters! 

Find out why and educate yourself further on this Life 
Issue.   

  Join us Saturday, January 11, 2020 at 7PM in Carew 
Hall (church basement). 

St. Joseph’s Church, Ronkonkoma  
 

Pro-Life is Pro-Woman, and this film will show you 
why. Sponsored by St. Joseph’s Respect Life Ministry 
 

Free admission 

** Rated R: Not suitable for children under 17 without 
a parent** 





PRAY FOR OUR TROOPS 
 

__________________________________ 
Name, Rank and Branch of Service  

______________________________ ____________________ 
      Person making this request                                   Relationship to Soldier  

(Friends can be placed on the silent prayer list only) 

PRAY FOR THE SICK 
___________________________________ 

Name of person who is ill 

 _____________________________   _________________________ 
         Person making this request:                            Relationship to ill person  

(Friends can be placed on the silent prayer list only) 



THE SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 

(also called “Penance” or “Confession”) 

Mondays, Wednesdays, Fridays 

after Morning Masses; 

Saturdays after 8:00 am Mass 

Saturdays 4:00 pm to 4:45 pm 

 

CHRISTMAS EVE MASSES 

December 24, 2019 

4:00 pm in the Church 

(Musical Prelude starts at 3:30 pm) 

4:00 pm in the Church Lower Hall 

6:30 pm in the Church 

10:30 pm in the Church 

(Musical Prelude starts at 10:00 pm) 

 

CHRISTMAS DAY MASSES 

December 25, 2019 

7:00 am, 9:00 am, 10:30 am, 12:00 pm 

SPANISH MASS 1:30 pm 

FEAST OF THE HOLY FAMILY 

OF JESUS, MARY, AND JOSEPH 

Saturday, December 28, 2019 

5:00 pm 

Sunday, December 29, 2019 

7:00 am, 9:00 am, 10:30 am, 

12:00 noon, and 5:00 pm 

SPANISH MASS 6:30 pm 
 

SOLEMNITY OF MARY, 

MOTHER OF GOD 

New Year’s Day, January 1, 2020 

7:00 am, 9:00 am, 12:00 noon 

 

FEAST OF THE EPIPHANY 

(also called “Little Christmas”) 

Saturday, January 4, 2020 

5:00 pm 

Sunday, January 5, 2020 

7:00 am, 9:00 am, 10:30 am, 

12:00 noon, and 5:00 pm 

SPANISH MASS 6:30 pm 



 

 

Venturing Events 
In Carew Hall after 5:00 PM Mass 

Venturing is open to men and women age 14 
through 20 who have graduated from 8th 
Grade.  This year's crew plan is jam packed 
with interesting and fun activities here at St. 

Joseph's and "off-campus" as well. 
 

Come to our meeting and check it out. 
 

 Visit our next meeting: 

                  Dec. 15th, 2019 Tonight 

             e-mail: Crew272@StJoRonk.org 

      phone: Advisor Mike Keller (631) 872-7675 

What did you do this weekend? 

Cub Scout Pack 272 

 Scout Troops 272 

 

St. Joseph’s Cub Scout Pack 272 and  Scout Troops 272  
have fun, exciting, educational, character building pro-
grams for boys and girls, age 7 through 17 (first Grade and 
up).  

 For more information or to enroll your child, 
 contact Dr. Louis Scotti at 979-0060 

or e-mail JoinScouting@StJoRonk.org. 
 

Pack, Troops, and Crew 272 have 

a YEAR-ROUND scouting program. 
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CYO Sport Programs 

http://stjoecyosports.com 

Baseball:    

Intramural (Coed, ages 4-16):      Gene     588-1879 

Travel *  (Boys)       Vinny    521-5544       

Basketball:  

Girls (nusig2002@yahoo.com)      Brittney 445-9099 

Clinic Division (Coed Grades K-2)     Nick  585-7723    

Boys Grades 3-12)                   Vinny  521-5544 

Travel*                        Vinny  521-5544 

Track: (stjoesronktrack@gmail.com)                

Boys & Girls Grades K-8 Tom/Jason     542-2134 

Soccer : 

Intramural Boys & Girls(ages 3-13)    Joe 585-0748 

jcaiolahome@gmail.com 

Travel (LIJSL):                                 Jason  875-5209 

ronkonkomarattlesnakes@gmail.com 

Softball:                                           Dennis  467-6174 

“Al-Anon” 
 

Al-Anon is an anonymous fellowship 
of families and friends of alcoholics. It 
is a support program which meets here 
at St. Joseph’s Church on Thursdays 
10AM –12 Noon in the basement of 
the rectory. (Entrance is in the rear)  

For more information please call  

631-669-2827. 

 

 

 

Colton Brian Ciappetta 

James Edward Gaffney Jr. 

 

 

 

 

Our Shepherd’s Table Soup 
Kitchen Christmas Dinner will 
be held on December 20th at 
5:30pm in Father Carew Hall. 
Santa will be there to greet 
you! 


